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Enjoy these pictures from 

the July Fellowship 

Cookout. 

 

It was a wonderful picnic 

for over 100 people. 

 

 

Many thanks to our 

deacons and everyone 

who made this event 

possible. 

 

 

More pictures are on  

page 2 

An Evening with Paul Armstrong-Wednesday, September 15.  This 

will be the first in our “third Wednesday” nights, beginning with a 

wonderful meal and followed by an engaging program for Church and 

Community.  Paul Armstrong is a “professional storyteller” from 

Chatham, VA.  Paul has been a Methodist Pastor, a Dairy Farmer, a 

Leadership Consultant, and now is a part of the Virginia Storytelling 

Alliance.  Don’t miss this wonderful evening with Paul Armstrong! See 

page 4 for all the details. 



 
 
 
 
  

 

 

 



 

 

Koinonia Class 

Sunday School has resumed for the Koinonia Class in 

the adult classroom behind the sanctuary. We will study 

Daniel  “Faith Under Fire”.  Copies of this study are 

available in the classroom.  We welcome ALL who 

would like to attend.  There are 4 teachers who rotate 

teaching the lesson, each style of presentation very 

unique.  For more information, please contact Juston 

Sanudo  (804-393-0235). 
 

 

 

 

Choir Summer Schedule 

June and July 

  

7/21  Rehearsal 5:00 p.m. 

7/25  Choir Sings in Worship 

7/28  Rehearsal 5:00 

 

Future Dates: 

12/19  Choir Cantata in Worship 
 

 

 

Connecting to the World...Missions 

 

Volunteers Needed! 

 

The Food Pantry Ministry is in need of more volunteers.  Please contact the church office at 

(804) 598-3098 or Bill Karnolt if you can help.  The team assists at the Food Pantry on the 1st 

and 3rd Saturdays of the month, from 9:30 a.m. until 12:00 noon. 

 

  

 

  



 

 

  

Wednesday Night Activities 

Returning in September! 

            Starting September 1, we will be gathering together each 

Wednesday night for fellowship, food, and Bible study.  On third 

Wednesday nights we will have a full meal and special program (the 

program will vary each month), and on the remaining Wednesdays 

we will have “dessert and discussion.”  “Dessert and Discussion” will 

be a time of sweet fellowship and refreshments followed by a Bible-

based discussion. 

(We will also have a full meal on the nights of quarterly church 

business meetings, second Wednesday in Oct., Jan., March, and 

June.) 

  

 



 
 



Upcoming Events 
 

 

Annual Church Meeting - Sunday, August 22 at 6:00 p.m. at the church 
Leadership Training - September 20 
Salt Shakers Event - September 26 
Blessing of the Animals - October 3 
BGAV Annual Meeting - November 9-10 
Christmas Cantata - December 19  

 

 

Thank you 
All Deacons, 

I really have enjoyed your thoughtful gift bag.  What a good feeling to know our church family is 

remembering you!  However, have always been on the giving end and your bag is very humbling.  Thank 

you. Much love, 

Margaret Carter 

 

July/August Birthdays 
 

 

20 - Mary Ellen Balarzs 
22 - Constance Deal 
22 - Lauren Wilkinson 
24 - Harry Wheeler 
25 - Bill Ketron 
25 - Laura Young 
26 - Julie Seaman 

28 - Marlis Kruschwitz 
  2 - Alice Miller 
  3 - Jeanne Matthews 
  3 - Diana Schmitz  
  4 - Margaret Carter 
  4 - Carson Mead 

 

Financial Information 
 

Our Gifts to the Lord   Week of July 19, 2021 

 

          Regular Offering     $  3,465.61              

          Building Fund                200.00                    

          Benevolence                   20.00                                  

          Special Offering             100.00                     

          Total for Giving Period $ 3,785.61 

 

Building Fund in Memory of Gail DeNoon by Snead DeNoon 
 

 

  

 
 

 


